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To: greyhoundracing

Subject: RE: Submission to the NSW Parliamentary Inquiry into greyhound racing

To whom it may concern 
 
1. The number of greyhounds killed by the racing industry is shocking and unacceptable. 80,133 greyhounds born between 
2033 - 2011. This figure does not include accidental matings or puppies discarded for other reasons. By 2011 there were 
only 2,552 greyhounds registered as companion greyhounds at councils and 6,150 greyhounds registered as racing 
greyhounds. This means that 71,431 greyhounds simply vanished or are dead?!  

2. Every time a greyhound is raced it's life is at risk. In 2012 - 510 greyhounds either died at the track or broke bones. 90% 
of these greyhounds disappeared from the racing industry altogether. So broken bones generally equates with death. In 
2013 from Jan to Sep - 339 greyhounds died at the track or broke their bones. 12 dogs collapsed and died on the track or 
the catching pen from cardiac arrest or lungs collapsing or an undetermined reason. These figures were collected by 
Greyhound Freedom and will be provided with their submission. It does not include about 1/3 of the tracks in Australia and 
not all states record all information. NSW and WA do not report deaths. SA do not report injuries. So the number of 
greyhounds killed and broken bones is definitely higher than this. 

3. There is NO government department that is responsible for the welfare of racing greyhounds. The DPI and the Minister of 
Racing have no involvement with the racing industry even though they administer the Prevention of Cruelty to Animals Act. 
The only exception is if a person rings up to report a cruelty case. Members of the public are generally not privy to this 
information. There should be a separate and independent body to oversee and investigate animal welfare issues. Including 
inspecting kennels, inspecting training where some gruesome and cruel activities occur, particular when breaking dogs in. 
Live baiting still occurs in the industry and there is no one to prevent it. 

4. GRNSW administers the Racing Act 2009, where there is no mention of the welfare of greyhounds. They also are a self 
regulated body that is not answerable to the government or public on welfare issues. Their charter is to promote and expand 
greyhound racing which is in conflict with the welfare of greyhounds. Until greyhound racing is banned, this has to change. 
The reporting of welfare and cruelty issues should be mandatory to an independent body. All death, injury, breeding 
statistics must be available to the public and this independent welfare body. All activities in this industry need to be 
transparent. 

5. There should be a fee for all registered greyhounds to go towards re-homing greyhounds. Also a percentage of the funds 
that the government collects from betting should go to the cost for retraining and rehoming greyhounds. This should not be 
limited to the industry group GAP. A fund should be established to help trainers, breeders and owners exiting the industry to 
help re-home their dogs and also to retrain them for employment in other industries. 

Regards 

 
Linda Boyd 
 




